The Islamic Republic of Afghanistan
President Office
24 June 2021

Mr. Hadi Soleimanpour,
Secretary General of the Economic Cooperation Organization

I received your letter of condolence and sympathy, which was sent in
connection with the terrorist attack on an all-girl school in western Kabul.

On behalf of the people of Afghanistan, I sincerely thank you for your
sympathy with the bereaved families and the people of Afghanistan.

The terrorists have targeted innocent students who are not involved
in any conflict by carrying out numerous attacks during the holy month of
Ramadan, which calls for peace and good behavior. These heinous acts are
contrary to the teachings of all religions and have no justification.

While thanking you for your solidarity with the people of
Afghanistan, I wish you every health and success.

Mohammad Ashraf Ghani

President of the Islamic Republic of Afghanistan
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